

HOLMEN POLICE DEPARTMENT

119 Wall Street W. - P.O. Box 54, Holmen, WI 54636-0054 www.holmenwi.com

Chief Shane Collins
Lieutenant Erich Zwicker
Email: hpd@holmenwi.com

Business: 608-526-4212 Fax: 608-526-6944 Dispatch: 608-785-5942

Village of Holmen Law Enforcement Committee May 3, 2016

The meeting of the Holmen Law Enforcement Committee was held Tuesday May 3, 2016, in the conference room of the Village Hall.

Village Trustee Bill Ebner called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

Present at the meeting: Committee members Chuck Olson and Bill Ebner. Chair Steve Johnston was absent. Also in attendance were Scott Heinig and Shane Collins.

<u>Approval of Minutes</u> Chuck Olson and Bill Ebner motioned to approve the minutes of the April 5, 2016, meeting. The motion carried unanimously.

Public Comment No public comment

<u>Present Monthly Claims</u> The Committee reviewed all claims for payment.

Present Monthly Activity The Committee reviewed monthly activity.

<u>Municipal Court Update</u> Heinig was appointed chair for municipal Court. Financials and procedures on collections were discussed at this meeting.

<u>Discussion on potential Ordinance 7—2016-Ch.63 – Firearms, Bows & Arrows & Other</u> Missiles

Heinig advised in 2011 Attorney Al Peterson eliminated Chapter 63 of the ordinances because of the state law change and conflict with concealed carry. Heinig asked for the re-instatement of Chapter 63. Collins advised this ordinance not only covers the concealed carry in government buildings but covers regulations of firearms & explosives in the Village, shooting of bow & arrows, other missiles projectiles, and sale & manufacturing certain weapons.

Olson objected to section 63-2 of the ordinance of Concealed Carry in Village Government Buildings prohibited. Olson and Ebner agreed to the rest of the ordinance as it was written. Collins asked if there is limitations could be placed on certain government buildings which would be the police department and to have the police station in the ordinance not to have concealed carry. Olson and Ebner agreed the ordinance should prohibit concealed carry in the police department.

Heinig advised committee section 63-2 would be re-written and reviewed by Attorney Weber. This ordinance will be brought back to committee June 7th for recommendation for the Village board meeting on June 9th.

<u>Adjourn</u> Chuck Olson and Bill Ebner motioned to adjourn. The motion carried unanimously.

Minutes By Shane Collins, Chief of Police